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Chair Manchester, Vice Chair Cutrona, and Ranking Member Denson, this written opponent 

testimony for HB454, Enact the Save Adolescents from Experimentation Act, is submitted on 

behalf of the members of the Public Children Services Association of Ohio (PCSAO). PCSAO is a 

membership-driven association of Ohio’s county public children services agencies (PCSAs) that 

advocates for sound public policy, promotes program excellence, and builds public value for 

safe children, stable families, and supportive communities. 

 

PCSAO’s member-led Legislative Committee and Board of Trustees review legislation for 

possible impact on children and families served by the children services system and on county 

public children services agencies.  It is through that lens that we reviewed HB454, Enact the 

Save Adolescents from Experimentation Act, and concluded that we must oppose this bill.  

 

Research confirms that LGBTQ (lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender, queer and/or questioning) 

youth are over-represented in the foster care system. About 30 percent of youth in foster care 

identify as LGBTQ and 5 percent as transgender, in comparison to 11 percent and 1 percent of 

youth not in foster care. i Furthermore, LGBTQ+ youth of color are not only over-represented in 

the child welfare system, but they also stay longer in foster care and have an increased risk of 

experiencing discrimination and violence compared to their peers.ii 

 

LGBTQ youth enter the foster care system for many of the same reasons as non-LGBTQ youth in 

care, including abuse, neglect, and parental substance abuse. Unfortunately, many LGBTQ 

youth have the added trauma that comes with being rejected or mistreated because of their 

mailto:mary@pcsao.org


 

 

sexual orientation, gender identity, or gender expression. Those facing the most extreme levels 

of family rejection and maltreatment—including violenceiii--are often forced out of their homes, 

or will run away, becoming homeless or entering the foster care system.  

 

This trauma takes its toll.  LGBTQ youth are twice as likely to attempt suicide than their non-

LGBTQ peers.iv  However, LGBTQ youth who found their school to be LGBTQ-affirming reported 

lower rates of attempting suicide.v 

 

As front-line workers, PCSAs see every day the struggles that Ohio’s vulnerable youth, including 

LGBTQ youth, face. The threat of family rejection and maltreatment are real for too many 

youth. Health care that is evidence-based and meets approved clinical guidelines must remain 

available for LGBTQ youth and their families, especially those diagnosed with gender dysphoria. 

Limiting health care for vulnerable youth, including those in foster care, will impact their ability 

to heal.  

 
For these reasons, we urge the Committee to oppose HB454. Please contact me if you have 

questions about this testimony. Thank you.  
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